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down to make the gold wire, the remaining five
being the workman's fees ; so I thought I had
better wait until I had qualified myself a little
better before asking to be allowed to spend this
amount on what, after all, was only a hat-guard,
and contented myself with a cheaper one.
Lawrence always wore sandals, kicking them off
in proper Arab style when he came into a house or
tent. His theory was that it was no good wearing
Arab dress unless one not only wore the very best
of everything, but wore it as an Arab would wear
it. He made no attempt to pass for an Arab, except
on a camel in the distance, for his clean-shaven,
fresh-coloured face and blue eyes would have given
him away at once, but by adopting Arab dress and
customs he increased his influence with the Bed-
ouin, who looked on Urans, as they called him, as a
kind of white Sherif, second only to Sherif Feisal
himself.
I realised at once that there was to be no question
of my getting myself up in this style. What I had
to do was to fit myself for any job that might be
going, and to learn something about local condi-
tions. All that was needed in the way of kit was
to change my uniform helmet for the Arab head-
dress worn by all British officers with the Arabs,
and to wear an aba over my uniform. To tell the
truth I was not at all anxious to risk being shot if
I was captured by the Turks, and as there was no
need for more than one white Sherif, I was quite
content to do the same as all the other British
officers. I have often been asked whether Law-
rence could have done what he did if it had not
been for his almost inexhaustible supply of golden
" guineas/3 and I have always made the same

